Glen Martin

Rec'd 5-3/89

From:

Glen Martin

Sent:

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 4:32 PM

To:

Peter DeMallie

Cc:

akrar2001@yahoo.com; Chris Zibbideo

Subject:

75 CT Ave - points for drainage

Peter.

Andy mentioned these four points for the drainage at 75 CT Ave. for our meeting tonight:

- 1. The proposed basin nearest the neighbors is lowering the groundwater to elevation 68.65. 68.65 is the water elevation of the basins. The existing mottling based on TP#3 is elev. 70.5 on the east side of the northern basin (high groundwater line).
- 2. Neighbors on the east are higher in elevation. Mr. Stoddard's lot is above elev. 76.0. The proposed swale behind building 3 is elevation 73 close to his lot. The neighbors above him have an elevation of 74.0 along the property line. Our swale varies from 73 to 72 adjacent to their lots.
- 3. Our development is a good distance from the neighbors' homes. Mr. Stoddard is the closest at +/-146' to the corner of building 3.
- 4. Proposed paving of site will direct more stormwater directly to the new basins. The water will not have a chance to infiltrate which is a benefit to the neighbors' concern of basement flooding.

Glen Martin, PLA, ASLA Senior Project Manager / Director

CELEBRATING DPI's 37th ANNIVERSARY 1986 - 2023

DESIGN PROFESSIONALS, INC.

CIVIL & TRAFFIC ENGINEERS / SURVEYORS / PLANNERS / LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS Serving Connecticut, Massachusetts, & Rhode Island

P.O. Box 1167 21 Jeffrey Drive 860.291.8755 office 959.900.8618 direct

South Windsor, CT 06074

www.designprofessionalsinc.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail message is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message.